
Re-opening of Bay Ridge School 

Protocol


September 2021


1.  The Board voted to make masks optional.  This 
will be visited throughout the year as concerns 
arise about Covid 19.


2.  All students on the school bus are mandated to 
wear masks.


3.  The school will provide masks for those children 
riding the bus, for students who wear masks at school 
and for teachers who want masks.


4.  Children will not be mandated to wear masks out of 
doors.


5.  The school nurse will provide Bay Ridge with 
information regarding Pool Testing.  Parents can 
choose to have their child(ren) participate.


6.  The school nurse has provided a flow chart in 
regards to how to respond to a possible Covid case 
and/or close contact.  This flow chart can be made 
available to parents through the school’s secretary.




7.  All meals for children at Bay Ridge will be at no 
charge this year.  However, meal application will be 
collected for data purposes.


8.  Bay Ridge is a School Wide Title 1 school as part of 
our CNA plan.  Any child can receive Title 1 services 
due to Loss of Learning.


9.  Proper hand cleaning will continue to be promoted.


10.  Students’ desks will continue to be spaced a 
reasonable distance apart.


11.  Cleaning throughout the school will be done by 
Bay Ridge’s janitorial staff.  In classroom cleaning, 
such as sanitizing desks, will be done by either the 
janitorial staff or classroom teacher.


12.  The cleaning of the school bus will continue to be 
the responsibility of the bus driver.


13.  Covid testing is available through Lori Martin for 
staff and students; students must have parent 
permission.  The over the counter testing will not be 
accepted.




14.  All teachers are preparing their students to 
become familiar again with Remote Learning in case 
Bay Ridge needs to close.


15.  All students have taken pre & post placement 
tests to assist in identifying those who have a Loss of 
Learning.  Individualized instruction will be given to 
those who are below meets the requirements.


If you wish to comment on this plan, please feel free to contact 
Darlene Wheeler at 259-3347 or dee04654@yahoo.com with your 
input. We greatly appreciate your response to this plan. 


